[bookmark: _MailOriginal][bookmark: _GoBack]From: Keith Lee 
Sent: Sunday, September 28, 2014 12:47 PM
To: Mayor & Council
Cc: Kay Love
Subject: Monday and Tuesday Yard-Waste


Good Afternoon Mayor and Council:
 
As you are aware the selection process for Yard Waste and Curbside Recycling is moving to Mayor and Council.  At the Committee Meeting there was a question regarding Monday and Tuesday pick-up for Yard Waste.  We have pricing from Advanced Disposal for this request, which is $6.42 per customer per month.  The monthly costs to provide Monday & Tuesday Yard Waste collection is $223,799, and the annual cost is $2,685,592.  We budgeted $2,681,732 for this service in Fiscal Year 2015; however based on the anticipated start date, sufficient funds are available in the Fiscal Year 2015 budget:
 
FY 2015 Budget                   $2,681,732
 
Current Contract (9 months)             $1,851,795
Proposed Contract (3 months)            $   671,397
Total                                   $2,523,192
 
Remaining Budget                        $    158,540
 
The table below provides a comparison between Monday & Tuesday Collection and Monday-Friday Collection.  Both options are within the Fiscal Year 2015 Budget.  
 
	Advanced Disposal



	 
	
	
	
	
	 



	 
	Monday & Tuesday Yard Waste
	 
	Monday - Friday Yard Waste



	Total Customers
	                    25,146 
	 
	 
	                    25,146 
	 

	Yard Waste
	$6.42 
	 
	 
	$5.72 
	 

	Recycling Services
	$2.48 
	 
	 
	$2.48 
	 

	Total Per Customer Per Month
	$8.90 
	 
	 
	$8.20 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Proposed Monthly Contract
	 
	$223,799 
	 
	 
	$206,197 

	Current Monthly Contract
	 
	$205,755 
	 
	 
	$205,755 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Monthly Increase
	 
	$18,045 
	 
	 
	$442 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Proposed Annual Contract
	 
	$2,685,593 
	 
	 
	$2,474,366 

	Current Annual Contract
	 
	$2,469,058 
	 
	 
	$2,469,058 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Annual Increase
	 
	$216,535 
	 
	 
	$5,308 


 
 
Regarding rates, we intentionally lowered the Solid Waste Fees with the anticipation of using fund balance, we have an estimated fund balance of $6,417,812 (unaudited).  While we have budgeted a use of fund balance, the actual use of fund balance has not been significant, and the move to a Monday & Tuesday Collection cycle will advance the spend-down of the Solid Waste Fund Balance.  This could have impacts on inter-fund loans for capital projects or when rate increases would be considered.  As you review this information, if you have any questions  or would like to discuss, please let me know. 
 
Thanks, Keith
 **************************************************************************************************

Additional Information
Homes currently on Monday and Tuesday yard waste pickup will remain the same.  The homes currently picked up on Wednesday through Friday will be shifted to either Monday or Tuesday.  This impacts approximately 9,000 customers or 37.5% of the customers.   The actual day of pickup for customers moving to the Monday/Tuesday option will depend on the routes as they exist now and the best way to integrate the customers that are changing pickup days.  This schedule will result in approximately half of the customers with Monday pickup and the other half with Tuesday pickup.

